
Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board to the Council meeting of 8 February 2007 

9. INSTALLATION OF POSTER BOLLARDS ON ROADS 
 
 The Board considered a report seeking its comments on six proposed poster bollard sites within its 

Board area.  The six locations formed part of 16 additional sites within the Christchurch City area, 
identified by Phantom Bill Stickers Ltd, which Council staff considered appropriate for the location of 
additional poster bollards. 

 
 Details of the six individual sites and the criteria used in assessing their suitability were contained in 

the report. 
 
 The Board considered the deputations from the Sumner Residents’ Association and Phantom Bill 

Stickers Ltd together with this report. 
 
 Members expressed concern at the extent of consultation that had taken place and noted the concern 

expressed by the Sumner Residents’ Association at the proximity of the poster bollard proposed for 
the intersection of Nayland Street and Wakefield Avenue to the Sumner Community Centre and 
War Memorial. 

 
 The staff recommendation in respect to this report was not adopted.  Instead the Board decided to 

defer consideration of this report pending further consultation with affected parties. 
 
 The above resolution, on being put to the meeting, was declared carried on division no 1 by 4 votes 

to 3, the voting being as follows: 
 
 For (4) John Freeman, Yani Johanson, Brenda Lowe-Johnson, Chairperson’s casting vote. 
 
 Against (3) David Cox, Bob Todd, Brendan Smith. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision



